
MINUTES
HOUSE EDUCATION COMMITTEE

DATE: Wednesday, January 30, 2019
TIME: 9:00 A.M.
PLACE: Room EW41
MEMBERS: Chairman Clow, Vice Chairman Kerby, Representatives Shepherd, Boyle, Mendive,

DeMordaunt, Moon, Ehardt, Goesling, Marshall, Raymond, Wisniewski, McCrostie,
Abernathy, Berch

ABSENT/
EXCUSED:

None

GUESTS: Matthew Taylor, SkillsUSA/CTE; Nikoli Carlquist, FCCLA/CTE; Emily White,
BPA/CTE; Robert Hale and Lex Godfrey, CTEI; Brandi Hawkins, James
Barrett-Spencer and Dwight Johnson, ICTE; Harold Ott, IRSA/IASA; Rob Winslow,
IASA; Marilyn Whitney, SDE
Chairman Clow called the meeting to order at 9:00 am.

MOTION: Rep. Goesling made a motion to approve the minutes of the January 28, 2019
meeting. Motion carried by voice vote.
Emily White, Idaho Chapter Vice President, Business Professionals of America,
stated her Career and Technical Education (CTE) courses brought classroom
learning to life and helped her develop leadership skills.
Nikoli Carlquist, Idaho Chapter President, Family, Career and Community Leaders
of America (FCCLA), discussed how his participation in FCCLA has allowed him to
help others and through this, he has settled on a career path.
Matthew Taylor, Idaho Chapter President, SkillsUSA, praised his CTE courses for
helping him find a career path and for giving him public speaking skills.
Dwight Johnson, State Administrator, Idaho Career and Technical Education,
gave an update on Idaho CTE and noted this year is the 100th anniversary of
vocational/technical education. The mission of Idaho CTE is to prepare Idaho's
youth and adults for high-skill, in-demand careers; of those future jobs, two-thirds
will need postsecondary training and half of this training can be met through
CTE. Mr. Johnson noted academics, education and technical education are
mutually supportive and CTE strives to make education meaningful through applied
learning. Nearly 60,000 secondary students enrolled in a CTE course last year and
thousands of adults trained at adult education and workforce training centers. He
also discussed the CTE teacher shortage and a program change that allows those
in the private sector to become certified teachers with no out-of-pocket expenses.
Janet Jessup, Budget and Policy Analyst, Legislative Services Office, Budget and
Policy Analysis Division, reviewed the State Board of Education Appropriation
request for FY20. This request includes the requests from Community Colleges,
Colleges and Universities, Career Technical Education, Agriculture Research and
Extension Services, the Office of the State Board, Health Education Programs
and Special Programs, such as Scholarship and Grants and Small Business
Development Centers. She noted differences between higher education institutions'
requests and the Governor's Recommendation in Outcome Based Funding and
Change in Employee Compensation. Ms. Jessup also explained four types of
intent language often included in appropriations bills.



In response to Committee questions, Ms. Jessup discussed the definition and
purpose of unrestricted funds at colleges and universities.

ADJOURN: There being no further business to come before the Committee, the meeting
adjourned at 10:19 am.

___________________________ ___________________________
Representative Clow Erica McGinnis
Chair Secretary
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